
Maisons-Laffitte, June 12, 2020 

Dear Parents, 

Your children will be returning to school very soon. Together, we must prepare them 
for it. Indeed, the school they will return to is not the same as the one they knew 
before confinement: the organization and the rhythm of the days will not be those to 
which they are accustomed to and even if the majority of teachers will be present, this 
will not be the case for all of them. 

In the classroom too, things will change: your children will not be able to sit next to 
their friends, he/she will not be allowed to get up and we will have to remind them 
(again and again!) of the barrier gestures. No more hugs with the teacher and contact 
games in the playground; no more small houses, no more playing tag, only games 
where the distance will be respected. 

The children will have lunch in their classroom, doors and windows opened. Recesses 
will take place in separate locations, at specific times depending on the level. 
Furthermore, I ask you to set an example for your children while respecting social 
distancing at the gate when you drop them off or come to pick them up: no discussion 
between friends in front of the school, no games on the lawn in front of the school for 
children. Thank you in advance for respecting the schedule underneath and for 
patiently waiting for your child&#39;s temperature to be checked before leaving (in 
case we have to ask you to leave with a feverish child). 

I remind you that parents are not allowed to enter the premises. If you need to 
contact your child’s teacher and/or the secretary, a hotline is set up and you can 
make an appointment with Marie-Hélène if you have to come to school. You will also 
be asked to wear a mask. 

Together, we will reach the objective which is that of the Minister of Education 
Nationale, Jean-Michel Blanquer, “the aim is not to complete the programs at any 
cost, but to have a pedagogical and social vision.”  

I know I can count on you to help us in this task and hope that we will find better 
conditions for the start of the new school year in September. 

Sincerely, 

Caroline FORGUES 
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